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Your Parent Resource Library is a wealth of information!
We will be highlighting a book, DVD, or other resource from the Parent Library each newsletter. Check out a book or other resource and let us know if there is a book or resource we should add to the Parent Library! (Not all materials listed are at all sites.) 
 Wanda Dunn,  Family Community Specialist
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Can a song be measured?

Meet a winning, winsome inchworm, proud of his ability to measure anything under the sun, from a robin’s tail to a toucan’s beak.  When a hungry nightingale threatens to eat him for breakfast unless he can measure her song, the inchworm calls on his craft and skill to creatively solve the dilemma.

By:  Leo Lionni
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By:  Howard J. Bennett, MD, FAAP
Parents and children can address the challenges of bedwetting together with this delightful book that guides them through Dr. Bennett’s Waking up Dry Program.  Along the way, they will meet Bladderman, who graduated from superhero school years ago, and his 9-year-old friend Nephron, who wants to be a superhero when he grows up.  The two join forces with parent-child teams to win the battle of becoming dry at night.  
This program helps families overcome the hurdles of bedwetting in an easy-to-follow format that includes

· Real-life stories of other children

· Hands-on activities that teach how the body works

· Practical tips to help children avoid the pitfalls of treatment

· Answers to frequently asked questions

· Lots of humor to keep children interested

About the Author:

Howard J. Bennett, MD, FAAP, is a board-certified pediatrician with 25 years of clinical experience.  His Waking up Dry Program has helped hundreds of children overcome bedwetting.
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 The Cat in the Hat visited the Belle Fourche Center.  She arrived just as the children were sitting down to lunch so she shared a meal with them.  After lunch, she read stories to them, and they did some fun dancing activities. Pictured above:  The Cat in the Hat (Tammy McDaniel); Rosie Orazi (teacher); and Jennifer Opbroek (Assistant teacher) with the Belle Center students
[image: image6.jpg]


The Cat in the Hat was very busy the week of Dr. Seuss’s birthday.  She made her way to Bison to read to the children at the Bison Center.  Pictured above:  Cat in the Hat (Cheryl Voorhis) with Bison Center students
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The Cat in the Hat also visited the Oglala Lakota and Bennett County Socials.  She read stories to the children, and played with them.  Pictured above:  Cat in the Hat (Wanda Dunn) with Kasey Catt (student)



Badlands Head Start:  Prenatal to Five is currently taking applications for the 2015-16 School Year.

Referrals from current and past Head Start families are one of the best resources we have for reaching out to new families.  Please help us get the word out by informing anyone you may know that would qualify for our Head Start program in your area.  Share with them the experiences and benefits of the Head Start Program and how they can contact us to obtain more information or to fill out an application.


In Butte County we also serve prenatal moms and children 0-3 years old. (who do not turn 3 before September 1, 2015)

In Harding and Perkins counties we serve prenatal moms and children 0-5 years old (who do not turn 5 before September 1, 2015)

In Corson County, Oglala Lakota County, and Bennett County we serve children 3-5 years old (who do not turn 5 before September 1, 2015)

We work closely with school districts to provide for children with disabilities.

Remember when applying we need to see proof of income.  We encourage families of all incomes to apply.  Please give interested families the phone numbers to call the local offices or Belle Fourche office to fill out an application.  Thank you!
Belle Fourche Office:  605-723-8837 or 800-598-5859

Bison Office:  605-244-5500

Buffalo Office:  605-375-3179

Kyle Office:  605-455-2799

Lemmon Office:  605-374-3134
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           Belle Fourche Center


     Bison Center


       Lemmon Center      

Farewell to Cheryl Voorhis….
Cheryl Voorhis, our Education/Disabilities Specialist will be leaving us on June 30, 2015.  We are saddened by her departure but we wish her the best.  Cheryl has been a huge asset to Badlands Head Start:  Prenatal to Five for the past 10 years.  Thank you Cheryl for your dedication and support of Badlands Head Start!  We will miss you!

“As I reach my retirement from Badlands Head Start: Prenatal to Five, I think of the many wonderful memories of my travels and work throughout our service area.  It has been a pleasure and an honor to have worked with all of you…families and staff alike.  When I transitioned back to my home area after many years of being out of state, I can’t think of a better opportunity than being in my position working with education and disabilities…my lifelong professional passion.  

I’ve had a wonderful 10 ½ year journey with Badlands Head Start: Prenatal to Five.  It has been an honor and privilege to be welcomed into the homes of our dedicated families and your delightful children, and a tremendous growth experience to work with the varied staff over the years.  I will miss all of you and the work more than I can say.  As I move into new adventures and more time with my family (5 kids, 10 grandchildren and 1 great grandson), my heart is flip-flopping in a bitter-sweet whirl.  Thank you so much for all you have given to and shared with me.”
My very, very best to you all…Cheryl Voorhis, Education-Disabilities Specialist


          Sleep for Your Health

Did you know that not getting enough sleep can affect numerous health conditions?  Here are the Top Ten Reasons for Getting Adequate Sleep.

· Improve memory

· Live longer

· Curb inflammation (linked to heart attacks, stroke, diabetes, arthritis and premature aging)

· Athletes who sleep 10 hours at night are winners more often

· Improved grades

· Sharpen attention (lack of sleep can result in ADHD-like symptoms in children)

· Helps to have and maintain a healthy weight

· Lower stress

· Helps to avoid accidents

· Lessen Depression

So how much is enough?

· Infants need 12-15 hours per day.

· Toddlers – 1-2 year olds need 11-14 hours

· Pre-schoolers (3-5) need 10-13 hours

· School age - (6-13) need 9 – 11 hours

· Teenagers – (14-17) need 8 – 10 hours

· Adults – need 7-9 hours
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BMI Letters

(Body Mass Index) 

Our annual BMI letters and Child Growth Charts have gone out to Badlands Head Start parents.  If you have any questions or concerns regarding your child’s information, please feel free to contact our registered Dietician, Kathy Kovall at 605-519-0732 or email her at rckovalls@juno.com.  Kathy is only available after 5:00 p.m. or on weekends.  You can also contact Hazel Vilhauer or Malynda Wolf with any questions or concerns at 605-723-8837.
Tips to help your child stop screaming!

1. First, check to ensure your child’s physical needs are being met.  Is your child getting enough sleep?  Some children are chronically sleep deprived due to busy schedules, multiple caregivers or even living in multiple households.  Speak to your pediatrician as soon as possible if you suspect sleep deprivation.

2. Make sure your child’s eating a nutritious diet.  Lots of water and fruits and proteins.  Perhaps taking a multivitamin.

3. Make sure your child’s social needs are being met.  Does he/she have contact with other children?  Do you spend at least one hour per day in intensive one on one interaction with him?  If not, start playing with him/her daily, following their lead.  Do not begin a new discipline program without being invested in your relationship with your child!  This means spending time just hanging and playing together.

4. Once you look at physical needs, consider behaviors and consequences.  Make sure you are not giving your child an immediate response when they scream or giving them what they want when they scream.  This is rewarding your child’s inappropriate screaming.  If he screams, he does not get it.  Remain calm!  Do whatever it takes to demonstrate to your child this behavior does not get rewards and they do not have power over you.  Sooner or later he/she will abandon this behavior.

5. If your child has been screaming for something that you were going to need to give him/her anyway, wait for a break in the screaming or tantrum and quickly give it to them.  Praise them for not screaming.  “Good job!  Now you can have…”

6. Give lots of positive attention between screaming episodes.  When you see your child being patient, praise him/her.
7. Changing behavior takes time and is a process!  Stay the course!  Negative behaviors typically increase when you begin implementing a new way of disciplining!  Be consistent and stay the course for several months!

Submitted by:  Rebecka Funk, Mental Health Counselor





































































































































































































































































































































Department of Health and Human Services Announces Final Recommendation for Community Water Fluoridation
For 70 years, community water fluoridation has played a major role in improving the nation’s oral health.  Because of the dramatic role it has played in the reduction of tooth decay, CDC named it as one of 10 great public health achievements of the 20th century.  Community water fluoridation is one of the most practical, cost-effective, equitable and safe measures communities can take to prevent tooth decay and improve their oral health.  Water fluoridation’s biggest advantage is that it is the best method of delivering fluoride to all members of the community, regardless of age, education, income level or access to routine dental care.









                           www.publichealthreports.org 

U.S. Public Health Service Recommendation for Fluoride Concentration in Drinking Water for the Prevention of Dental Caries

Through this final recommendation, the U.S. Public Health Service (PHS) updates and replaces its 1962 Drinking Water Standards related to community water fluoridation – the controlled addition of a fluoride compound to a community water supply to achieve a concentration optimal for dental caries prevention.  For these community water systems that add fluoride, PHS now recommends an optimal fluoride concentration of 0.7 milligrams/liter (mg/L).  In this guidance, the optimal concentration of fluoride in drinking water is the concentration that provides the best balance of protection from dental caries while limiting the risk of dental fluorosis.  The earlier PHS recommendation for fluoride concentrations was based on outdoor air temperature of geographic areas and ranged from 0.7-1.2 mg/L.  This updated guidance is intended to apply to community water systems that currently fluoridate, or that will initiate fluoridation, and is based on considerations that include:

· Scientific evidence related to the effectiveness of water fluoridation in caries prevention and control across all age groups,

· Fluoride in drinking water is one of several available fluoride sources,

· Trends in the prevalence and severity of dental fluorosis, and

· Current evidence on fluid intake of children across various outdoor air temperatures.

                    www.publichealthreports.org 


News from Harding/Perkins/Corson Counties

As the end of the Head Start year is drawing near, teachers, home visitors and support staff are busy completing end of the year activities, celebrating Week of the Young Child, and meeting deadlines.

The Lemmon center has been busy with field trips and visits with special guests.  The students and teachers enjoyed trips to the nursing home where they made crafts with the residents, the library, where they made rain sticks to celebrate the Week of the Young Child, and to the park where they enjoyed a picnic.  In the classroom, the students enjoyed a visit from local veterans where they learned about the flag and looked at their gear (see picture – left).                                                                                                        

They also experienced making/baking pretzels, raking leaves and digging in the ground in the playground where the garden will go and the flowers will be planted.  The students also learned about the US map, locating where they live and where the horse, Colt from the story Clippidy Colt, lives.  In addition, the students have enjoyed putting on mini concerts for the teachers with various musical instruments and recording themselves to watch later.
In Harding County, the home based children have enjoyed outdoor play on home visits, learning about lady bugs, rain and patterns.  The socials have been well attended and filled with fun, educational and social opportunities for the children and families.

The Bison center has been busy working on rhyming, beginning letter sounds, writing names, and counting skills.  They have incorporated gross motor skills into their daily routine by doing alphabet yoga.  The students have enjoyed starting plant seeds and are anxiously awaiting their butterflies to emerge!  The students continue to look forward to their trips to the library where they complete activities and pick out books to have at the center.

Wishing you all a happy spring and lots of rain and sunshine!

Ruth Adams, Area Services Manager
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When you thought I wasn’t looking, 


I saw you hang my first painting on the refrigerator, and I wanted to paint another one.





When you thought I wasn’t looking, 


I saw you feed a stray cat, and I thought it was good to be kind to animals.





When you thought I wasn’t looking, 


I saw you make my favorite cake for me, and I knew that little things are special things.





When you thought I wasn’t looking, 


I heard you say a prayer, and I believed that there was a God to talk to.





When you thought I wasn’t looking,


I saw you make a meal and take it to a friend who was sick, and I learned that we all have to help take care of each other. 





When you thought I wasn’t looking, 


I saw you take care of our house and everyone in it and I learned we have to take care of what we are given.





When you thought I wasn’t looking, 


I saw tears come from your eyes, and I learned that sometimes things hurt, but it’s all right to cry.





When you thought I wasn’t looking, 


I saw that you cared and I wanted to be everything that I could be.





When you thought I wasn’t looking,


I looked… 


And I wanted to say thanks for all the things I saw when you thought I wasn’t looking.





Author:  Mary Rita Schilke Korazan
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May 14th 		SDHSA Meeting in Chamberlain, SD


May 20th 		Policy Council Meeting


May 21st 		TREC Board Meeting


May 28th 		Oglala Lakota/Bennett Co. Socials


June 17th 	Policy Council Meeting


June 18th 	TREC Board Meeting





If you have an idea for our newsletter, please contact Tammy McDaniel @ � HYPERLINK "mailto:tmcdaniel@badlandshs.org" �tmcdaniel@badlandshs.org� or 605-723-8837.





Executive Director:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:mbevier@badlandshs.org" �mbevier@badlandshs.org� 


Education/Disabilities Specialist:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:cvoorhis@badlandshs.org" �cvoorhis@badlandshs.org�


Family Community Specialist Email:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:wdunn@badlandshs.org" �wdunn@badlandshs.org�


Health, Nutrition, Safety Specialist:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:mwolf@badlandshs.org" �mwolf@badlandshs.org�


Mental Health Specialist:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:rfunk@badlandshs.org" �rfunk@badlandshs.org�





Web Site: � HYPERLINK "http://badlandshs.org/" �http://badlandshs.org/�





This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer.


If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, found online at � HYPERLINK "http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html" �http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html�, or at any USDA office, or call (866) 632-9992 to request the form.  You may also write a letter containing all of the information requested in the form.  Send your completed complaint form or letter to us by mail at U.S. Department of Agriculture, Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, D.C. 20250-9410, by fax (202) 690-7442 or email at � HYPERLINK "mailto:program.intake@usda.gov" �program.intake@usda.gov�.











Peanut Butter Muffins


Prep Time:  35 Minutes


Ingredients:


2 eggs


1 cup milk


¼ c. banana (about 1 banana), mashed w/fork


¼ c. peanut butter


1/3 c. vegetable oil


¼ c. frozen apple juice concentrate, thawed (left out of the freezer until it’s soft)


¼ cup nonfat dry milk


2 ¼ c. flour


1 ½ tsp. baking powder


1 tsp. baking soda


Nonstick cooking spray





Directions:


Preheat oven to 350 degrees


In a small bowl, break the eggs and use a fork to beat them a little bit.


In a large bowl, combine the milk, mashed banana, peanut butter, vegetable oil, apple juice, dry milk, and the eggs from the small bowl.  Mix with a mixing spoon until the mixture is creamy.


Add the flour, baking powder, and baking soda into the large bowl.  Mix again.


Line a muffin tin with paper liners or lightly spray with nonstick spray.  Spoon in the muffin mix.  Fill each muffin cup about 2/3 of the way up.


Bake for about 15 minutes.


When your muffins are finished baking, remove from muffin tin and cool them on the wire rack.  Then it’s time to taste and share!


Taken from:  kidshealth.org
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Strawberry-Banana Smoothie


Prep Time:  10 minutes


Ingredients:


1 frozen banana


1 cup whole strawberries, stems removed


¾ cup low-fat vanilla yogurt


½ cup freshly squeezed orange juice





Directions:


In a blender, combine the banana, strawberries, yogurt, and orange juice.


Blend until smooth





Makes 3 servings











Taken from:  kidshealth.org











�





Dr. Seuss’s Birthday!





�





New Hours for Centers!!!!





Bison Center:


We will be extending to a 4 day center Monday through Thursday – 8:00 a.m. – 12:30 p.m.





Lemmon and Belle Fourche Centers:


Will continue a 4 day center Monday through Thursday but will have extended hours:


8:00 a.m. – 2:30 p.m.














WE HAVE UPDATED OUR WEBSITE!!!!


Please take some time to visit our new and improved website…


� HYPERLINK "http://www.badlandshs.org" �www.badlandshs.org�


The website contains:  Pictures; newsletters; minutes from our Policy Council and TREC Board meetings; information about each area of our program; lots of valuable resources for our families and much more.


If you know of someone that has questions about our program, please refer them to our website.  They can find out who we are, what we do, and how they can enroll their children in our program.





7 Steps to Stress Relief


Relax already!  Finding ways to slow down is a key health move for busy moms.


Get physical with your kids.  Dance around the living room to your favorite music, shoot baskets in the driveway, or go for a family bike ride.


Work out by yourself too. Go for a run, swim laps at the Y, or do a yoga tape in your bedroom.


Trim caffeine.  Drinking too much coffee, tea, or soda stimulates your nervous system and can make you feel irritable.  Start your day with herbal tea or decaf instead, or cut out a coffee break during the day.


Safeguard your sleep.  Skip that last activity of the evening, and go to bed a half hour earlier.  If you have a baby, make yourself nap when she naps – or at least half the time.


Learn to say no.  Don’t overschedule yourself or volunteer for activities that you know you won’t enjoy.


See your gal pals.  Give yourself permission to go out for dinner every few weeks with your friends – or at least chat regularly on the phone or by e-mail.  Also plan activities or afternoons at home with other moms and their kids; taking care of little ones together can make it less stressful.


Laugh.  Do whatever it takes – read a funny novel, watch Saturday Night Live (or TiVo it and watch it the next day so you don’t have to stay up late), or have a tickle fest with your kids.


Submitted by:  Michele Ranken, Butte County ASM








The benefits of fluoride’s effectiveness extend throughout life, resulting in fewer and less severe cavities.  In fact, each generation born since the implementation of water fluoridation has enjoyed better dental health than the generation that preceded it.  CDC’s Division of Oral Health is excited to inform you of the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services announcement and the final Public Health Services (PHS) recommendation for the optimal fluoride level in drinking water to prevent tooth decay.











Badlands Head Start:  Prenatal to Five provides “Water-testing kits” for families at a $13 charge.  Please notify your teacher or home visitor if you are interested in purchasing a kit.  Thank you!





Lemmon Students:  Myah Bauer and Kasey Hannabecker





Bison Students:  Burke Vanderpool and Owen Seidel
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